

2021 年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)

英 语

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。微信搜《高三试卷答案公众号》

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 Λ 、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15.

B. £9. 18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是C。

1. What does the man offer to do?

A. Fix the doors.

B. Paint the ceiling.

C. Seek for a job.

2. How does the woman probably feel?

A. Excited.

B. Angry.

C. Ashamed.

3. When will the train leave?

A. At 10:35.

B. At 10:40.

C. At 10:55.

4. What does the man have to do early in the morning?

A. Prepare breakfast.

B. Make the bed.

C. Do the washing-up.

5. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. At home.

B. In the gym.

C. At school.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What did the man do last Saturday?

A. He traveled alone.

B. He went camping.

C. He earned some money.

7. What does the man think of "Flash Play" now?

A. Good.

B. Unreliable.

C. Expensive.

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)·英语 第1页(共8页)】

1 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. When did the woman attend an interview?

9. What is the man's suggestion for the woman?

A. To make a decision at once, B. To call the shop immediately. C. To wait for the result patiently.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. How will the woman spend her summer holiday?

A. Going to the beach. B. Looking after Tom. C. Helping in the shop.

11. With whom does the man plan to travel?

A. His parents. B. His brothers. C. His classmates.

12. What lessons is the woman going to take?

A. Finance. B. Piano. C. Swimming.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. Who has been expecting to visit the London Eye?

A. Penny. B. Sally. C. Gerry.

14. Where will Billy love to go?

A. Oxford Street. B. Covent Gardens, C. The Thames,

15. Why does the man advise the woman to go to Oxford Street?

A. She can see operas. B. She needs to buy boats. C. She loves shopping.

16. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. A couple. B. Guide and traveler. C. Brother and sister.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. Which department do the listeners belong to?

A. The English department. B. The French department. C. The Chinese department.

18. How many teachers are there?

A. 150. B. 350. C. 750.

19. What can the listeners do in their spare time?

A. Talk with Canadian professors.

B. Cook meals with Russian teachers.

C. Watch TV in the German department.

20. What can we know about the main library?

A. Its staff are from Canada. B. It's smaller than the dining hall. C. It's the largest building in the college,

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

Four Popular Camps

Camp Live Oak

3400 NE 163rd St. North Miami, FL 33160, USA

Phone: 888-736-3180

With over 20 years of experience, we meet over 300 ACA standards of health, safety, programming and staffing. We foster sportsmanship, cooperation, self-discipline, respect for nature and leadership. Activities are age-appropriate and include hands-on science, swimming, canoeing, fishing, guest speakers, hiking, sports and field trips! We have a great teen program for those aged from 14 to 16.

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)・英语 第2页(共8页)】

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



YMCA Camp du Nord

3606 North Arm Rd, Ely, MN 55731, USA

Phone: 651-645-6605

For over 50 years, YMCA Camp du Nord has been providing outdoor experiences for families: offering opportunities for enriched family relationships, increased wilderness appreciation and spiritual growth. Each day provides new adventures, where families have quality time together. Activities include canoeing, campfires, age-group programming, cross-country skiing, hiking and fishing!

Road's End Farm Camp

149 Jackson Hill Road, Chesterfield, NH 03443, USA

Phone: 603-363-4900

Simply put. Road's End Farm Camp is a small camp that appeals to kids who just love being around horses, caring for them and riding for enjoyment rather than competition. The camp provides unlimited exposure to horses and rural life in a picturesque setting. Campers enjoy riding and stable chores each morning, arts & crafts each afternoon, and story time in the evenings.

Kingsley Pines Camp

51 Coughlan Cove Rd, Raymond, ME 04071, USA

Phone: 207-894-9030

You can't go very far at Kingsley Pines Camp without hearing a laugh or seeing a smile. In our safe surroundings and enriching environment, children have the responsibility of choosing their own activities. They develop a higher level of self-confidence and form friendships that last forever. Our camp is so fun that they'll want to come back year after year!

21. Which number should a couple dial if they want to camp with their kids?

A. 888-736-3180. B. 651-645-6605. C. 603-363-4900. D. 207-894-9030.

22. What can campers do at Road's End Farm Camp?

A. Go fishing in a city park.

B. Compete in horse riding races.

C. Ride horses for pleasure.

D. Listen to stories in the morning.

23. What is special about Kingsley Pines Camp?

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

A. It focuses on leadership.

B. It invites many comedians.

C. It is full of adventures.

D. It lets kids choose activities.

В

In February 2019, my beautiful cat Xena suddenly lost the use of her back legs, and I took her straight to our vet(兽医), Chris. Xena was booked for surgery two days later. The operation was successful, and I went to see her later that day. She seemed tired, but pleased to see me and in much better shape.

A few days later, I took her home, armed with medications plus instructions for her care. I had to keep her in a large cage and teach her how to walk again. And no one could tell whether Xena could walk again or not—it was largely up to her. I wasn't expecting much, but I carried on doing as Chris had instructed.

Just a week later, Xena amazed me. Not having managed to support herself on her back legs at all, she suddenly stood up all by herself. Soon she began to walk a little with her back supported. Encouraged, I booked her for some hydrotherapy(水疗), which was helpful for dogs in this situation. Most cats would panic if put in water, but my brave little cat astonished everyone, tolerating neck-deep water while walking on a machine.

When I took Xena to Chris, he was delighted with her progress. Over the next few weeks. Xena moved from the cage to a room of her own, with all furniture removed so that she wouldn't run into anything or get tripped. Soon, she could manage a few steps out into our garden, though she still never some help-to-walk

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)·英语 第3页(共8页)】

微信客服:zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

D. Hopeless.



properly without dragging her legs. Despite still being in pain, she really wanted to walk again. After three months since her surgery, she was able to run, jump and climb stairs... anything she wanted.

Xena is now completely back to normal. I'd thought she might be defeated permanently by all that had happened to her. But this courageous little cat simply brushed it all off and got on with living. Many people could learn from Xena.

24. From paragraph 1, it can be learned that Xena .

A. was full of energy shortly after the operation

B. was given the surgery in her owner's absence

C. got injured owing to her owner's carelessness

D. received an operation on reaching the hospital

25. Which word best describes the author's initial feeling about Xena's recovery?

A. Unsure, B. Inspired. C. Satisfied.

26. Why did the author remove the furniture from Xena's room?

A. To avoid making a mess. B. To allow her to run faster.

C. To prevent her getting hurt.

D. To make room for her cage.

27. In which aspect does Xena set a good example to us?

A. Socializing with others.

B. Making proper choices.

C. Being considerate to partners. D. Dealing with life challenges.

C

The annoying persons walking down the street with their heads buried in their cellphones—sometimes you could be one of them—are not just slowing themselves down. They are also damaging other people's ability to move quickly and efficiently(有效地), according to a new study.

Like flocks of birds or schools of fish, human crowds self-organize to move safely and efficiently. But such efficiency is only possible when people can <u>anticipate</u> others' moves so that they can adjust their own movements accordingly.

To test how a phone tapper might mess with this flow, scientists set up a straight passage on a closed-off street for two groups of 27 pedestrians to walk down in opposite directions. They tracked each person's path of travel, measured how fast these walkers were moving, and calculated the groups' order parameter, which measures where and when straight lanes(路线) formed. The researchers also tasked three participants in one group with typing on their phones as they walked, and ran three different experimental conditions where the participants using cellphones were in front, middle or back of their walking group.

Such is what happened with the inattentive individuals in front: Lanes both behind and opposite them developed slowly and—when compared with the middle and back positions—several seconds later than they would have if all pedestrians were alert(警觉的).

As expected, phone users had trouble making predictions about the movements of others because they couldn't see the crowd around them. But the researchers also found that alert pedestrians, especially those moving toward cellphone users, had to make sharp turns or step out of the way to avoid collisions. The volunteers were also unable to tell the moves of the inattentive walkers in advance, even though they could devote their full attention to the paths in front of them.

28. What does the underlined word "anticipate" in paragraph 2 probably mean?

A. Predict. B. Copy. C. Block. D. Change.

29. What did the researchers do to all the participants in their tests?

A. They changed their walking path.

B. They kept them using cellphones.

C. They tracked their mental changes.

D. They measured their walling sneed.

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)・英语 第4页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



30. What do the last two paragraphs focus on?

A. The findings of the study.

B. How to walk attentively.

C. How to avoid collisions.

D. The meanings of the study.

31. What is the main idea of the text?

A. More and more pedestrians are using cellphones.

B. Pedestrians should be mindful of careless walkers.

C. Inattentive pedestrians are losing their directions.

D. Cellphone users can cause poor pedestrian traffic.

D

When night falls in the Netherlands, lights dance across a farm and create a dreamy landscape. Here, in a field inspired by beauty and infused with photobiology(光生物学), art intersects with agriculture. Yet, there is more than what meets the eye; these lights also provide higher productivity and a more sustainable crop.

This magical field is part of a project called GROW and was created by Dutch designer Daan Roosegaarde, who lived in the city and had a desire to connect people to the source of their food in an inspiring way. "How can we make the farmer the hero? We barely know where our food comes from," Roosegaarde said.

His vision was to combine science and art, and in so doing, create a better world. Longing to offer the world light in dark times, he set to work in a 5-acre field of leeks(韭葱). He tapped into his own design concept alongside artists, a team of designers and experts at the Wageningen University.

Using the science of photobiology, the group discovered that certain mixes of red, blue and ultraviolet lights promote plant growth. The team then positioned LEDs in different places across the field. These lights move up and down in order to ensure the light is evenly distributed across the area. And when these lights move at night, they seem to dance, creating a poetic dreamscape. "It's very futuristic and also very romantic, in a way," Roosegaarde said.

Aside from being beautiful and promoting growth, the team observed that due to these lights, they needed to use 50 percent fewer pesticides(杀虫剂) on the crop. This is because this specific recipe of lights activated the defense system of the plants. And as it works on all crops, not just leeks. Roosegaarde foresees a way to reduce the use of pesticides on many other plants.

Roosegaarde's project will soon be touring 40 countries, sending its dancing lights across the world.

32. What do Daan Roosegaarde's words in paragraph 2 suggest?

A. People living in cities tend to waste food.

B. Farmers are seen as heroes by the public.

C. It's important to know the source of food.

D. Tracking where food comes from is easy.

33. What did Daan Roosegaarde do for his project?

A. He invented low-cost pesticides.

B. He came up with the design concept.

C. He bought a 50-acre field of leeks.

D. He learned dancing skills in a college,

34. Why are fewer pesticides needed on the crop with the lights alongside?

A. The lights kill off most of the pests on it.

B. The lights make it more resistant to pests.

C. The lights are too bright for pests to tolerate.

D. The lights are equipped with a defense system.

35. What is the best title for the text?

A. Plants Are Beautiful in the Light

B. Plants Are Great Dancers at Night

C. Art and Science Meet in the Fields

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

D. Dancing Lights Become W >spread

微信客服: zizzs2018

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)・英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

If you are concerned about your teens' handwriting and want them to improve it, here are a few tips that might help your teens improve this vital life skill.

Figure out the issues(问题).

Before taking steps towards improving handwriting, it is key to understand the exact causes of your teens' poor handwriting. <u>36</u> To figure out the issues, ask them to pen their thoughts or copy a passage from any book. Check the writing objectively. Assessing it will give you an understanding of the primary issues in your teens' handwriting so that you can then guide them towards improving it.

Choose the correct writing tool,

Selecting the most suitable writing tool is crucial for good handwriting. Teens generally have to use pens to write. Choose pens by checking the grip, width, tip and smoothness.

Pay attention to their posture(姿势).

__38__ Check your teens' posture when they are writing. The back should be straight; the feet should be well supported; the desk should be at the waist height, a degree or two higher than the height of their bent elbows(舟部). __39__ With the proper posture, your teens are likely to write beautifully.

40

6

Improving handwriting requires considerable time and efforts. Therefore, it is important to keep your teens staying enthusiastic. Praise them whenever they show improvement and gently point out the problems. It is important to create a positive environment to boost learning. Your positive support will help them practise handwriting with more enthusiasm.

- A. Keep their spirits up.
- B. Choose to forgive and believe them.
- C. Moreover, the paper must be secured by the other hand.
- D. Correct posture can help to improve handwriting greatly.
- E. This way, your teens can put in efforts in the right direction.
- F. One of the most difficult things is how to hold pens correctly.
- G. Check several pens and select the ones that you find most suitable for writing.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

For most of my working life. I hated getting up in the morning. The alarm always appeared to <u>41</u> while I was sleeping deeply. My first <u>42</u> upon waking was, "How soon can I crash into bed again?"

Being an employee, mother, wife and volunteer, I was so 43 until each day ended. Many times, I 44 there was just one more hour in each day so I could get things finished.

One day, while doing voluntary work, I happened to start a <u>45</u> with another volunteer who <u>46</u> to have the same problem of getting up in the morning. He said getting up an hour earlier solved his problem. The <u>47</u> was that a person should spend the first hour of the day alone <u>48</u>.

Getting up an hour earlier seemed impossible for me 49 dragging myself out of bed at 6:30 was difficult enough. Anyhow, I decided to give it a 50. At first, it was difficult, but I 51 myself to get up. Initially, I 52 to spend thirty minutes doing yoga, but exercise didn't prove to be a great 53 to get out of bed early. Then I planned to do my favorite activities like reading, which had been put off or 54 because of the lack of 55. I felt excited to get up earlier each morning. When my alarm sour 34 Ed bource out of

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)•英语 第6页(共8页)】



56 , expecting to read a new chapter of my favorite book.

Instead of feeling more tired due to the <u>57</u> of that hour of sleep, I ended up feeling more <u>58</u> and more in control of my life. The extra free time gave me a full hour of pure peace and it allowed me to ease into the day at a <u>59</u> pace.

Nowadays, while my life has become more manageable, I still 60 getting up earlier each morning to enjoy a quiet hour by myself.

41. A. turn around	B. die away	C. break down	D, go off
42. A. explanation	B. thought	C. warning	D. attack
43. A. occupied	B. annoyed	C, thrilled	D. bored
44. A. realized	B. promised	C. guaranteed	D. hoped
45. A. debate	B. conversation	C. negotiation	D. compromise
46. A, afforded	B. desired	C, used	D. struggled
47. A. idea	B. excuse	C. error	D. result
48. A. immediately	B. quickly	C, tightly	D. freely
49. A. though	B. since	C, unless	D. until
50, A. comment	B. reward	C. shot	D. conclusion
51, A. forced	B. hated	C, forbade	D. elected
52, A, failed	B. refused	C, intended	D. pretended
53. A. effort	B. ability	C. permission	D. motivation
54. A. promoted	B. ignored	C. arranged	D. evaluated
55, A. gifts	B. interest	C, time	D. targets
56. A. bed	B. office	C. bookstore	D. cage
57. A. memory	B. loss	C. value	D. schedule
58. A. energetic	B. honest	C. generous	D. outgoing
59. A. random	B. controversial	C. changeable	D. comfortable
60, A. stay away from	B. put up with	C. look forward to	D. make up for
第二节 (共10小颗:每小點	頭15分. 満分15分)		

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Ocean sounds may help people sleep at night, but animals in the oceans depend on <u>61</u> (they) for survival. Animals like dolphins, which rely on echolocation(回声定位) to hunt and "clicks" to communicate with their companions, <u>62</u> (be) now in trouble because ocean noise caused by humans has increased <u>63</u> (significant) since the Industrial Revolution.

Ships alone have produced low-frequency sounds along shipping routes. That's along with noise from sonar, seismic surveys, pile driving and even motorboats, which traps whales in ice by <u>64</u> (delay) their travel, according to a review 65 (publish) last week in *Science*.

The paper notes that climate change also threatens the soundtrack of the sea. The Great Barrier Reef has quieted over the years as it has become smaller <u>66</u> size and less habitable. Animals <u>67</u> rely on the sounds of coral reefs(珊瑚礁) to locate food and settlements may struggle to adapt. It is not just a simple <u>68</u> (assume) but a problem which deserves great attention and concern.

The authors argue that reducing the human-made noise in the ocean should be a vital component of environmental policy and they say it can 69 (do). A study conducted at the start of the COVID-19 pandemic found that a reduction in shipping traffic contributed to an average decrease of noise in waters along shipping routes near the Port of Vancouver. That was 70 piece of inspiring news.

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)・英语 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每 句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Dear Mr. Smith,

I'm writing to extend my sincerely thanks to you for your goodwill to me during your visit to London.

Originally I only wanted to call on you but convey my father's regards on my arrival in London the last week. But you insisted that I stay in your house and attend to my life as if I were one of your family member. Your kindness made my trip easier and happy than expected.

Words fail to describe what grateful I am. I would like you to come China and allow my family to returning your kindness.

Yours truly,

Li Hua

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

你校正在组织英语作文比赛。请以"我是如何爱上一项体育运动的"为题,写一篇短文参赛。内容包括:

- 1. 体育运动的名称;
- 2. 爱上这项运动的原因。

注意:

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 请补全短文题目。

	How I rell in Love	e with	
ži			
*			
S1.			
9)			

【2021年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试(考前练兵)・英语 第8页(共8页)】



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线

关注后获取更多资料:

回复"答题模板",即可获取《高中九科试卷的解题技巧和答题模版》

回复"必背知识点",即可获取《高考考前必背知识点》



官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018